
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-25-26 

Baltimore, Maryland  21244-1850 

 

State Demonstrations Group 

 

 

March 30, 2020 

 

 

Michael A. Ceballos 

Director 

Wyoming Department of Health 

6101 Yellowstone Road, Suite 210 

Cheyenne, WY  82002 

 

Dear Mr. Ceballos: 

 

This letter is to inform you that the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) has 

approved a one-month temporary extension of the state’s section 1115 demonstration, entitled 

“Wyoming Pregnant by Choice” (Project Number 11-W-00238/8), in order to allow the state and 

CMS to continue working together on the approval of the extension of the demonstration.  This 

demonstration is now set to expire on May 31, 2020. 

 

CMS’s approval is conditioned upon the state’s continued compliance with the Special Terms 

and Conditions (STCs) defining the nature, character, and extent of anticipated federal 

involvement in the project.  The current STCs and expenditure authorities will continue to apply 

during the temporary extension of this demonstration until May 31, 2020. 

 

Your CMS project officer for this demonstration is Mr. Felix Milburn.  He is available to answer 

any questions concerning your section 1115 demonstration.  Mr. Milburn can be reached at (410) 

786-1315 or at Felix.Milburn@cms.hhs.gov. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Judith Cash 

Director 

 

cc: Ford Blunt, State Lead, Medicaid and CHIP Operations Group  
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